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Presidentôs Thoughts 
 

Hello Marksmen, 
 

We couldn't have asked for a better day for 

our meeting and weôre sure that those who 

flew had a wonderful time.  I certainly 

enjoyed being back, even though I was a 

little out of sorts.  The encouragement from 

membership was much appreciated. 

Thanks. 

 

This brings us to another subject - our 

membership. 

 

We have so many knowledgeable and 

skilled members who can handle anything 

involved with building, flying or flying 

instructions or even the politics of a club, 

and so many with the gift of gab. 

                       
 (continued on page 3) 
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Minutes of the MARKS Monthly Membership Meeting held 

on October 30, 2016 at the Club Field, attended by 20 

members and one guest. 

Meeting called to order at 2:00 PM by President Harry 

Semenko. 

Minutes read by Secretary Jason Taylor and approved as 

read. 

 

Treasurer's report read by Dana Morgan and after 

discussion on increasing light bill, report was approved as 

read. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Elmer McKay with Fly-in reportéWindy day and not many 

flights but good time by all who attended. 

 

Jason advised new items have been added to the on-site 

first aid kit. ñCageò will purchase container and place in 

service. 

 

Jim with update on flag pole light purchaseéJim advised 

after seeing the same light in action, quality was pooréso a 

new bulb was purchased for existing light and it is now back 

in service.  

 

Jim with update on Gravely mower. More repairs were done 

including Carb cleaning, float and needle replacement, and 

fuel line/filter replacement. Repairs appeared to have fixed 

the problems. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
Elmer McKay with motion to move $100.00 from the General 
Fund to Mower Fund.. Motion approved. 

 (continued on page 2) 

        

 

To watch videos of MARKS members 
flying, hold down the CONTROL key 
and CLICK on the address below ~ 
 

https://www.youtube.com/user/rcfly
er57 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/user/rcflyer57
https://www.youtube.com/user/rcflyer57
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Meeting Minutes (continued from page 1)   
 
Dana Morgan with discussion on mower fund. Dana 

provided information on Go FUND Me. This resource is a 

way for the club to receive donations for mower purchase 

with a 8% fee. Any donations can be made in Memoriam. 

Jason Taylor can add a link to the web page for anyone to 

donate. Dana advised he will start the account and donate 

$100.00 in memory of Harry McCoy. 

 

President Semenko noted a picture in memory of Harry 

McCoy needs to be placed at the field. 

  

Jason Taylor with discussion on AMA grants. Further 

information will be researched and the club will look into 

this at a later time. 

 

Membership discussion on upcoming Christmas Dinner. A 

date of Tuesday December 6th was chosen with a time of 

630pm. A back up date of December 7th was also chosen. 

Leadership will contact ñGoinô Nuts Caf®ò to see if this date 

is available and an email will go out to membership once 

date and time are confirmed.  

 

Field Safety Officer ñCageò Chandler reminded 

membership to not stand in fence openings while on the 

flight line. Also remember you may Taxi to the flight line 

from the pits but not from the runway into the Pits. 

 

Jim Waybright advised membership that recent heavy 

rains has washed the bridge away that is used to access 

the field across from the runway. A work detail will be 

needed to place bridge back in place. Jim will be 

coordinating with Bill Young on setting up a date and time 

and an email will go out several days before so that 

available members can attend. 

 

Dana Morgan with discussion on 50/50 raffle at each 

meeting. In the past we always had a drawing at each 

meeting. After discussion membership decided to bring 

back 50/50 to each meeting. (50/50 was sold after meeting 

and John Taylor was this month's winner). 

 

            (continued on page 3) 
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Meeting Minutes (continued from page 2) 
 
President Semenko called membership to order for 2017/2018 elections. Nominations for Club 

Secretary are Jason Taylor and Elmer McKay. Ballots were handed out to membership. Ballots were 

counted with Jason Taylor 11 votes, Elmer McKay 7 votes. Jason Taylor will continue as club 

Secretary. 

 

Nomination is current Treasurer Dana Morgan. With no other nominations an open membership vote 

was cast to continue Dana as Treasurer.  Dana Morgan will continue as club Treasurer.  

 

MEMBERSHIP REMINDER>>> There will be no November MARKS Meeting as per By Laws. The 

next meeting will be at the MARKS Christmas Dinner.  

 

With no other business a motion was made and passed to adjourn meeting.   

 

Jason Taylor, Secretary 

AMA #333 

October 30, 2016 

Presidentôs Thoughts (continued from page 1) 

I'm certainly not a writer, but we as a club have some members who are out-of-sight flyers and quite 

skilled in their own right who may be a little bashful or lack sufficient self-confidence to go out there 

and have a good time and cut up a little. But they worry about being laughed at or ridiculed. In 

growing this club it has got to start from within.  If you know someone like Iôve described, don't laugh 

at them - encourage them in whatever way we canéand I mean WE.  

We have the regulars who are always there.  Letôs get more regulars ï from our own members.  

Everybody laughs and carries on but not everyone can take kidding in a friendly way.  I know I have 

messed up conducting a meeting and you all get me straight so letôs do that with all the membership.   

Do not be afraid to help someone, and if you need help don't be afraid to ask for help. Grow this club 

from within and we'll all have fun. 

Take a look at the May 2016 issue of Model Aviation and read the article on page 23.  Don't shy 

away from the onlookers at the fence.  If they didn't have any interest they wouldn't be there 

watching.  They could be a future club member.  Engage them in conversation; you might be 

surprised at the outcome. 

One last thing ï the Christmas Dinner meeting will be at ñGoinô Nuts Caféò, December 6th, at 6:30 

PM. I encourage you to attend. 

Thanks guys and God bless and enjoy a Happy Thanksgiving. 

 Harry 
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FAA ñvisitsò nearby RC Club 

It seems that the members of the Northern Virginia RC Club (NVRC) were recently visited by the FAA, 
and the visit appears to have been more like an inspection.  The President of the NVRC Club wrote a 
letter to the members  that was published in the Clubôs newsletter.  We thought that his letter provided 
some worthwhile guidance and so we are including a portion of his letter here. 

ñFolks, 

As some of you may know we have been visited by the FAA in the past week. By all accounts it was a 
cordial visit however folks were asked if they had their card and their aircraft labeled. I need to make this 
perfectly clear to every member and guest at our field. All pilots must register with the FAA. 
https://registermyuas.faa.gov/ 

You may not fly at the field if you are not registered with the FAA and your aircraft is not appropriately 
labeled. The club will be enforcing this rule because it puts everyone at jeopardy if we failed to follow the 
guidelines. We are under a microscope because of our proximity to the nationôs capital and there will be 
no exceptions to the rule. 

You should carry your FAA card, NVRC Card and AMA card. 

Your aircraft must be labeled: this means your FAA registration number must be either on the plane or in 
a battery hatch that can be opened without a tool. Again there will be no exceptions to this. 

All pilots flying at Poplar Ford Field must AMA members and members of an NVRC. The only exception 
to this is AMA members who are flying as guests. However they also must be FAA registered. We will 
shortly be posting a sign at the field so itôs clear to everyone who shows up what is required to fly the 
field. Iôm sure there has been some controversy about this. We have to protect our hobby by following 
the letter of the law. If you have a car you have to have insurance, inspection, a license and registration. 
Think of this as no different. We are a self-policing hobby allowed to fly at our field by the county. I thank 
everybody for their cooperation and also for your participation to make sure everyone is compliant.ò  

Mark Franke, President  

All Season Flyers 2016 
 
According to the AMA, to earn an All Season Flyer patch, a member must have ñpersonally caused a 
model aircraft to become airborne outside on at least one occasion during each month of the calendar 
year.ò  Congratulations to the following MARKS members who have reported that they have satisfied the 
requirement as of October 30th.   

 

Tom Bell John Carroll Jason Taylor 

John Burnett ñCajeò Chandler Jim Waybright 

Ray Carlson Harry Semenko Fred White 

 

https://registermyuas.faa.gov/


 

 

Page 5                                MARKSMEN 
 

 

AT THE FIELD  

 Fly In, Covered Dish & Mini Scale Contest ~ October 9
th 

 

 
 

Articles for Sale  Wally Makuchal's Giant Twist 150  

John Taylor's Trainer ~ stunning color Joe Robertson's Scale Contest entry  

Elmer McKay's Scale Contest entry  John Haffner's Scale Contest entry 
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AT THE FIELD ~ 

Fly In, Covered Dish & Mini Scale Contest ~ October 9
th

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

First Place Non-Foam Scale Joe Robertson First Place Foam Scale Elmer McKay 

Second Place Foam Scale John Haffner Scale Contest Winners 

 Hope to see you at the Christmas 

Dinner on December 6
th
 at 6:30 

PMéGoinô Nuts Café in Salisbury. 

 

Please Do Not Exceed the 10 MPH 
speed limit when driving in or out of 
our flying field! 
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AT THE FIELD ~ 

Monthly Membership Meeting ~ October 30
th

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Join us on Facebook @ �´MARKS RC Mid Atlantic Radio Kontrol Society�µ for up-to-date 
information about Club activities and memb ers. 
 

 
11/5/16  

20 Members & One Guest at the Meeting Folks starting to get busy at Noon 

Food service by Ray Carlson 

Next Meeting  
 

Tuesday evening, 
December 6

th
 

at 
Goinô Nuts Café 

 
6:30 PM 

 

Our thanks to Wally Makuchal for the photog raphs�«


